
SouthLake Christian Academy 

A Ministry of SouthLake Church, PCA 

School Board Meeting 

February 9, 2022 

6:30pm 

Wilcox Center Mezzanine 

 

Members in Attendance: 

Sam Mount (Chair), Amy Alexanian, Mark Clark, Tracy Helms, Sholeh Kornegay, Greg Long 

Ex. Officio:  Head of School Dr. Matt Kerlin, and Pastor Dan King 

Guest:  Jennifer Thomas 

 

The meeting was opened up and followed in prayer by Sam Mount. 

Pastor Dan King continued his overview of being Reformed.  

MSA:  to approve the minutes of December 8, 2021 as recorded. 

Sam confirmed agenda and a couple of changes were added: 

Discussion of mask policy, tuition increase discussion, staff concerns brought up by 

Tracy Helms 

MSA:  to approve the agenda 

Jennifer Thomas gave a review of Renweb as the platform for parental transparency: 

She shared improvements have been made such as shortened time to get reports out.  

Mrs. Thomas walked us through the 7 areas listed on the handout: 

RenWeb Overview 
1.     Class Schedule/Registration - available and in use through Renweb during course registration 

2.     Text Book review/availability through library (parents that are interested can check out the text from 
the library at SLCA) - not currently available, although textbook information is published in each syllabus 
and copies are usually available for parent checkout as requested (as long as copies are available); the 
demand for this has been very minimal in my tenure at SouthLake 

3.     Reading/Materials list – Use Bible curriculum described in the last Town Hall meeting as the proof 
point; reading/materials lists are available in each course syllabus as well for grades 5-12; any summer 



reading or other work requirements are housed on a public share where anyone can access them (with 
or without Renweb access) 

4.     Financial transactions - for the student; parents listed as financially responsible have access to the 
family account(s); student purchases are through the school store (purchases typically sent to parents 
unless they are cash) or lunchroom (available to parents through Orgs Online) 

5.     Student performance; available to students (grades 5-12) and parents (grades 1-12) through Renweb 

6.     Class schedule; available and in use through Renweb 

7.     Web policies (what general information can be accessed by parents/students that is not specific to 
the student?  An example is mailing lists.; If I understand this correctly 

• links to supply lists,  
• course scheduling materials,  
• school calendar,  
• handbooks,  
• dress code, guidelines, and guest forms for dances,  
• PTF sample documents (such as teacher favorites forms, etc.), 
• Reading Eagles forms, and  
• Medical forms for students with allergies/asthma/regular meds, etc. 

 
*Additional forms that Jennifer Thomas shared are included at the end of the minutes. 
  

 
Mark Clark asked how information is entered into Renweb for Family Information (opt in 

versus opt out).  Families have to opt out of having their contact information listed if they 

do not want it included, as this is the way that Renweb has it set up. 

Sam Mount asked if we are working on allowing homeschool students to take classes 

virtually.  Mrs. Thomas shared this is being worked on by Julie Swanson to be available 

in the future.  Homeschool students will be able to do this by using Renweb and Google 

Classroom.  

 

Dr. Kerlin discussed tuition increase: 

 We are now operating at 98% capacity for enrollment (18 students per class) 

 Asking for 4.8% increase 

 Had 119 employees paid in December 

 Handout given listed:  

• Projected enrolment of 622 

• COLA (Social Security Administration)- 5.9% 

• Consumer Price Index (past 12 months)- 7% 



• 6% Increase in payroll expense, pay raises, stand-alone Director of Spiritual 

Life (FT), new PT Human Resources Director, new ADC teacher (relieve wait 

list pressure), new Middle School receptionist 

• 3% increase in instructional expense for curriculum and classroom supplies 

(annual increase) 

• $75k for first of three annual payments on new Apple Lease- 250 MacBook 

Air devices for Upper School 

• $465k (5.6%) bottom line margin to increase strategic cash reserves in 

advance of refinance in Fall 2023 

• After First Building renovation, organization will have $1.2 million in cash 

reserves (2 months of operating expenses) 

Dr. Kerlin stated that the Strategic Plan originally suggested hiring a Hiring Consultant,     

however SouthLake has not yet. 

MSA: to approve 4.8% budget increase. 

Dr. Kerlin discussed recent trends with Omicron.  Most infections have been more like a 

mild flu or upper respiratory infection, hospitalizations have decreased, formal testing has 

decreased, conditions have improved with cases at school, which led to discussion of 

mask optional in school.   

Amy Alexanian shared that in her experience that symptoms appear as early as 48 

hours to 5 days after being exposed, however you are contagious starting 24 to 48 

hours before showing symptoms. 

MSA:  The Board encourages the Administration of the Academy to lift the mask 

mandate.    

  

Dr. Kerlin gave report: 

• Accreditation site visit details:  The team will be on campus visiting from 

February 27-March 2.  The team would like to meet with the Board at 5:00pm in 

the Gathering Place and dinner will be in the Mezzanine.  On March 2, the team 

will give us their report and one week later it will be reported to the Faculty 

(testing is taking place on 3/02). 

• January Covid statistics and current status:  see Covid dashboard on website 

• School Policy related to parent behavior:  shared Parent Student Handbook pages 

11 and 14 which discusses students not being invited back when parents are 

inappropriate. 

• Request from Dr. Kerlin to the Board to commission a parent/employee survey to 

evaluate his job performance.  Mark Clark will begin to investigate a third-party 

vendor to conduct this survey.  Tracy Helms shared confidential staff concerns, so 

this survey will allow both concerns and positive feedback to be given from all 



staff anonymously.  This survey is tentatively planned for May, and an Athletic 

Survey is tentatively planned for April.  

Sam Mount discussed Old Business: 

Joint working team (Academy/Church) initial meeting was held on February 7, 2022.  

Members included Hank Capps, Rodney Monroe, Jed Belvin, Trent Gazzaway, and 

David Rowles.  They are working on updating information on School Board By-Laws. 

Sam Mount discussed New Business: 

a.  Next Town Hall meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 16, 2022 at 6:30pm. 

b. Next School Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 13, 2022. 

Sam Mount discussed Academy Board (Closed Session) two confidential issues. 

Pastor Dan King closed us in prayer and meeting was adjourned. 

 

In Christ, 

Tracy Helms                                                                                                                                   

Secretary 

 

 

Below are the additional forms that Jennifer Thomas shared about Renweb: 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 


